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Cleburne police investigate threatening social media post 

 

 

Cleburne, TX – April 6, 2018 – On Friday, April 6, 2018, at about 8:50 a.m., Cleburne 

High School officials notified the Cleburne Police Department’s school resource officer of 

a social media post with a photo of a person holding a rifle, and captions stating “F*** 

CHS I’m going out with a bang” and “don’t go to school tmrw”. Shortly after this, the 

department received additional calls in reference to this posting. 

 

Cleburne High School officials initiated a lockdown while additional Cleburne police 

officers and detectives responded to the school to investigate the incident. 

 

Further investigation revealed that the post originated in Clovis, New Mexico. Cleburne 

police contacted the Clovis Police Department and confirmed that they have identified the 

person responsible for this social media post and he is in custody. 

 

 

Clovis Police Department Media Advisory 

https://www.facebook.com/ClovisPolice/posts/1462990560490837 
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